
    
 
 
 
Committee Members:  
X  Gilman, Greta – Chairperson 
X  Kelley, Ross 
X  Lodato, Sally 
X  Ogden, Jennifer 
X  Salvatori, Steve  
X  Fagan, Mike – Council Liaison 
 
     
 

Also present: 
Park Board: 
 
Parks Staff: 
Aaron Champagne 
Fianna Dickson 
Leroy Eadie 
Garrett Jones 
Carl Strong 
Al Vorderbrueggen 
Mattie Whitney 

Other City Staff: 
Brandon Blankenagel 
Marcia Davis 
 
Guest(s): 
Karl Otterstrom 
Dan Wells 
 

 
Summary 

 
• The Committee recommended Park Board approve Byrne Park Restroom Change Order #2 for 

the amount of $62,201.00. FEMA has approved reimbursement of 75% of this change order. 
• The Committee recommended Park Board award the contract for the Mission Park Ability 

Ballfield Phase II base bid scope, in the amount of $253,811.61 including tax, to Rraco Inc. 
• The Committee recommended Park Board approve the Southeast Sports Complex utility 

easement for a proposed water utility at the southwest corner of the Complex. 
• The Dutch Jakes Park renovation design contract was changed to a discussion item. Prior to the 

meeting the price was negotiated to be within the Park Department Director’s signing authority. 
• The Committee recommended Park Board approve the Recommended 2018 Park Operations 

and Horticulture Budget, via Finance Committee. 
• A Spokane Transit staff presentation reviewed the STA Central Line project, its scope, funding, 

and impacts to park property along its corridor. 
• Directors of the Park Department and Library, along with some Board Members of both met 

recently regarding a study of library services, which may result in some capital improvements 
that may be associated with Shadle and/or Thornton Murphy Parks. Park Board members are 
encouraged to make any concerns known now, early in the discussion process. 

• Park Operations Staff reviewed several projects to revitalize turf and landscaped areas 
throughout the park system, as well as improvements to long-range management practices. 

• The September Park Operations Financial report was provided. Financials remain in good shape. 
Temp/seasonal staffing will decrease quickly. There are still some unstaffed full time positions. 
Expectations are to complete the year under budget. 

• Staff provided and reviewed a written Capital Projects list. The Rochester Heights Phase I grand 
opening will be on October 20th. Kudos were expressed for Park Planning staff. 

• Parks Report highlights included autumn tasks, winter preparations and strategy, the old 
Peaceful Valley Community Center, Glover Field, and the extended restroom season. 

• Integrated Capital Management staff thanked the Park Department for their cooperation with 
completed CSO Tank projects, and reviewed ongoing and new projects. Future updates will 
include utility projects, as many of them also impact park property.

Special Meeting of the Land Committee of the  
Spokane Park Board 

October 4, 2017, 3:00 p.m. – 5:00 p.m.   
Park Operation Complex Lunchroom 

2304 E Mallon Avenue 
Spokane, Washington 

Al Vorderbrueggen – Park Operations Director 
 



MINUTES 
 
Chairperson Greta Gilman convened the meeting at 3:00 pm. Agenda order changes were made as 
the meeting progressed. 
 
Action Items: 
1.  Change Order for Byrne Park Restroom – Park staff reviewed project status and explained  
Change Order #2 in the amount of $62,201.00 is needed for reconstruction changes of bearing walls 
as they were found to be built differently than originally represented, and replacing an electric meter 
to comply with current Avista requirements. FEMA has approved reimbursement of 75% of this 
change order, but payment isn’t expected until after Martin Luther King, Jr. Day, 2018, due to the 
recent catastrophic events. 
Motion #1: Mike Fagan moved to approve Change Order #2. 
Steve Salvatori seconded. Motion passed, unanimously. 
 
2.  Mission Park Phase II ($253,811.61, including tax) – This is the second part of the Ability 
Ballfield project for installation of the new restroom, some related sidewalks, and the cul-de-sac/turn-
around/ADA accessible drop-off zone. Staff recommends to contract with Rraco, Inc. to construct the 
base bid of $253,811.61, including tax. Alternate #1 is not being asked for at this time. Clarifications 
were discussed. 
Motion #2: Ross Kelley moved to approve the contract for the Mission Park Ability Ballfield Phase II. 
Mike Fagan seconded. Motion passed, unanimously. 
 
3.  Southeast Sports Complex Utility Easement – Per staff this easement with the City of 
Spokane is for a proposed water utility at the southwest corner of the Complex to provide a new 
water line for the KXLY development as well as a new tap and water service for Parks, which is part 
of our agreement with KXLY. The 80’ by 100’ easement area doesn’t disrupt existing park facilities. 
Questions and clarifications were discussed. 
Motion #3: Mike Fagan moved approval of the Southeast Sports Complex Utility Easement, as 
presented. 
Steve Salvatori seconded. Motion passed, unanimously. 
 
4.  Dutch Jakes Park Renovation Design Contract – The Trust for Public Lands, the West 
Central Neighborhood, and the City of Spokane Park Department are the partners providing strategic 
funding for the contract to hire a project design consultant. Expectation is for the project to go out to 
bid in February, 2018. As the price has been negotiated to within the Park Department Director’s 
signing authority, no Park Board vote is needed. 
 
5.  2018 Park Operations and Horticulture Budget Approval – The Park Operations 2018 
Recommended Budget and the September 2017, Financial Report were provided. Per staff, no 
changes have been made to the draft 2018 Budget that was presented at the August Land 
Committee meeting, 2018 proposals are very similar to those in 2017, most of the slight increases in 
Salaries and Wages are tied to the new 270 Labor Contract, the City’s Accounting Division has 
factored in these increases, as well as those for Personnel Benefits, no new positions are being 
added, and the Services and Charges minor increase is for anticipated changes for water/utilities, etc.   
Motion #4:  Jennifer Ogden moved to approve the budget via Finance Committee. 
Sally Lodato seconded. Motion passed, unanimously. 
 
 



Discussion Items: 
1.  STA Central Line Update – A Spokane Transit staff presentation reviewed the project, its scope, 
funding, and impacts to park property along its corridor. Questions, concerns, clarifications, and Park 
staff support were discussed. 
 
2.  Potential Library Location at Thornton Murphy Park – Directors of the Park Department and the 
Library, along with some Board Members of both met recently regarding a study of library services 
that may result in some capital improvements that may be associated with Shadle and/or Thornton 
Murphy Parks. Possible impacts/benefits of library projects at both Parks were reviewed.  Park Board 
members are encouraged to make any concerns known now, early in the discussion process. 
Questions and clarifications were discussed. 
 
3.  Park Operations Staff and Gardener Project Presentation – Park Operations staff reviewed several 
projects to revitalize turf and landscaped areas throughout the park system, as well as improvements 
to long-range management practices. Questions were discussed during the review. 
 
Standing Report Items:    
1. Park Operations Monthly Financial Report – The September report was provided along with the 
proposed 2018 Budget. Per staff, financials remain in good shape, temp/seasonal staff will decrease 
quickly, we still have some unstaffed full time positions, and expectations are to finish the year under 
budget.   
 
2. Parks Capital Projects Update – Staff provided and reviewed a written project list, and expressed 
kudos to Park Planning staff. Highlights included the Rochester Heights Phase I grand opening 
October 20th, Coeur d’Alene Park entrances will be rebid, Manito roof replacements are underway this 
month, Shadle Park safer routes to parks, Fish Lake Trail asphalt repairs, and the RCO Mirror Pond 
perimeter pathways project is substantially completed. 
 
3. Parks Report – Staff reviewed autumn tasks, winter preparations and strategy, improvements and 
positive activity at the old Peaceful Valley Community Center building and Glover Field baseball 
diamond, and the extended restroom season. General questions, as well as concerns and community 
interest and complaints regarding Dutch Jakes Park were discussed. 
 
4. CSO Tank Update – Starting with this update, utility projects will also be included, as many of 
those projects also impact park property. Integrated Capital Management staff thanked the Park 
Department for their cooperation with completed projects (including at Bosch’s Lot), and reviewed 
ongoing projects and potential related amenities/improvements as well as several new projects. 
Clarifications, questions, and concerns were discussed during the review.  
 
The Chairperson adjourned the meeting at 4:50pm.  Next scheduled meeting is November 1, 2017, at 
3:00 p.m. at the Park Operations Complex, located at 2304 East Mallon, Spokane, Washington. 
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CENTRAL CITY LINE

October 4, 2017

Project Update

• Small Starts Rating package has been submitted

• Engineering design is ongoing

• Environmental documentation submitted

• Station location and design is ongoing

• Public outreach is ongoing

• Open house at Gonzaga University on October 18, 

4:30-6:30PM focusing on station location and design
o Post cards mailed to property owners within ¼ mile of the alignment

o Letters sent to adjacent landowners
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Station Locations
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CENTRAL CITY LINE

October 4, 2017

Park Stations Impacts

• Construction will be required at 

Coeur d’Alene, Mission and Chief 

Garry Parks

• Will require coordination with City 
and Parks Board

• Work will be within existing ROW

• May require construction 

easements

• Goal is to avoid tree removals

• Are special permits required by 

the Parks Department?
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CENTRAL CITY LINE

October 4, 2017

Coeur d’Alene Park

• Construction 

timeline will be 

coordinated with 

Park Master Plan 

improvement 

projects

• Final design of 

improvements will 

be coordinated 

with City/Parks 

Dept.

• Will coordinate 

construction and 

park/neighborhood 

events
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CENTRAL CITY LINE

October 4, 2017

Coeur d’Alene Park

• Bus layover along 

west side of park

• Buses will layover at 

location for short 

periods

• Typically one 

vehicle, possibly 

two

• Electric vehicles; no 

noise

• Sidewalk installation 

to connect to future 

path

• May include a 

bench or trash can
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October 4, 2017

Coeur d’Alene Park
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CENTRAL CITY LINE

October 4, 2017

Mission Park

• Strong transit link to the park and new ball fields

• Station location has been coordinated with the City



9

CENTRAL CITY LINE

October 4, 2017

Chief Garry Park

• Strong transit link 

to the park 

• Station location 

has been 

coordinated with 

the City

• Stations will have 

high lighting levels 

per neighborhood 

request
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CENTRAL CITY LINE

October 4, 2017

Chief Garry Park

• New lighted 

crossing per 

neighborhood 

request

• Provides safe 

access to park

• Design to be 

coordinated with 

the City
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CENTRAL CITY LINE

October 4, 2017

Centennial Trail

• Cincinnati design is coordinated with Gonzaga University

• Enhance safety at the trail crossing; buses stop/slow traffic

• Will require coordination for temporary detour during 

construction
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CENTRAL CITY LINE

October 4, 2017

Station Examples

Concept Rendering – Not for Construction
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Station Examples

Concept Rendering – Not for Construction
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Station Examples
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October 4, 2017

Station Examples

Concept Rendering – Not for Construction
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CENTRAL CITY LINE

October 4, 2017

Station Identification Policy Framework

• STA developing a station identification policy 

framework for minor design revisions for station 

locations to integrate into neighborhoods

• Project budget establishes funding for stations

• Funding will allow for certain station identification 

elements to adapt to specific locations

• Identification elements may include:
o Changes to glass etching

o Pole and light fixture, bench, trash can type changes

o Pylon marker branding, pavement treatments

o Provision for possible neighborhood branding
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CENTRAL CITY LINE

October 4, 2017

2015   2016 2017 2018 2019            2020 2021  

ENGINEERING

ENVIRONMENTAL REVIEW

SMALL STARTS GRANT

CONSTRUCTION

PUBLIC OUTREACH AND INPUT

*

Project Timeline
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CENTRAL CITY LINE

October 4, 2017

Questions?










	October 4, 2017, 3:00 p.m. – 5:00 p.m.

